
Progress Report on Children’s Home 

September-November 

New Academic Year 

We had a long holiday this year since there were some changes to our school curriculums run by Cambodian 
government. Twelve graders took the exam in late September, so all the students including our children 
started school in October. We were so lucky to be sponsored by visitors from Switzerland directly for school 
uniforms and then our old friends gave some more donations for our children’s school supplies such as books, 
rulers, pens, and other necessary needs. As everyone of our children learns that education is the only way to 
escape the poverty passed down from generations, they have invested a lot of their efforts in their study. Since 
early morning, our children get up to rehearse their lessons before school starts. They are busy all day long and 
this routine continues from Monday to Saturday. Good human resources are the exhausted resources for each 
country. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visits of old friends 

In October and November, two old friends visited Santeheap. Marco from Switzerland stayed for over a week 
and Jeremy from New Zealand stayed for almost a month to help Santeheap deal with its recent financial 
crisis. The kids were also very happy to see them and enjoyed the English lessons both gave- and the ice cream 
Marco treated them to! Because of their generous support, the kids have new school uniforms, and we now 
have two computers at Santeheap that will increase the kid’s computer literacy and help the staff to work more 
efficiently. We are very grateful for their continued help and friendship. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

A trip to Cambodian Cultural Village during Water Festival 

From 5th to 7th November, Cambodia celebrated the annual water festival. During the holidays, there was no 
school, and the kids enjoyed the concerts and especially the boat race. The boat race celebrates the 
Cambodian navy who defended the country against the invasion by the Cham army during the Khmer 
Empire. Everyone had a lot of fun and enjoyed the break! But now it’s back to normal and the kids are 
studying hard.    

A special treat to our kids was provided by our friend Jeremy from New Zealand. He took them to the 
Cambodian Cultural Village for the day. At the village, art, history and different traditions of Cambodian 
society are shown and the kids got to see a wedding at a millionaire’s house and chose a bride at a Kreong 
village. The Kreong are one of several minorities in Cambodia. The kids also got to listen to a history of the 
great Angkor Kings. Thank you Jeremy for this great day out, everyone had so much fun! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As Christmas is coming soon, we wish you all the best from Santepheap. May you enjoy New Year and be 
happy with your family and friends. We thank you for you constant supports that enable us to provide services 
to these potential children and with the determination ,which only our hearts can understand each other, we 
at Santeheap will do our best to better our children’s lives through education including skills to survive and 
critical thinking to lead their lives for a better cause of living. 

Happy Merry Christmas!!!  


